North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
January 29, 2009
Minutes

5:40 PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Director, Susan Grant and Children’s Librarian Lorreen Keating.  Also attending:  Barbara Dewing.
Minutes of meeting of December 30, 2008 were unanimously approved with one correction changing Susan Grant to Director and Lorreen Keating to Children’s Librarian.  
Treasurer’s Report
Barbara advised the Trustees that an upgraded anti-virus software system as well as an upgrade to Office 2007 would be needed and would probably take place in February, 2009.  Emily asked about recent book purchases.  Lorreen reported that the NHPL buys approximately 80% of the NY Times Best Sellers.  Dale asked if Susan and Lorreen were comfortable with the present balance in the Non-Appropriated Fund.  Both replied that they were and that that fund was a cushion for unexpected expenses.  Emily suggested that Susan investigate appropriate speakers or programs to be funded from the Dr. O’Kane funds.  It was reported that those funds were unrestricted, but the Trustees feel that it would be best to spend the funds on a program or speaker that would best represent the interests of Dr. O’Kane.

Dale presented to the Trustees an Investment Policy, including a clause on Collateralization that he drew from the Town’s Collateralization Policy.  Alison moved and Emily Seconded the adoption of the NHPL Investment Policy.

Dale motioned and Alison seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.

Old Business:
Disaster Plan is still ongoing project in collaboration with the Town.
Susan is close to finalizing a survey that will aim to determine if the hours that the library is now open are serving the community well or if we should consider expanding or changing the hours of operation.  There was discussion regarding the possibility of putting a survey into the Town Newsletter that might gain insight from non-users of the library.  Susan will work on this possibility.

New Business:
Susan reported that there has been no progress as yet regarding grant applications.  Susan is hoping to have a workshop regarding grant applications.

Dale requested from Susan a listing of events planned for the month of March at NHPL.  Dale, in conjunction with the Seacoast Library Trustees Association, is promoting a listing of local library events of interest to seacoast residents to be published in The Portsmouth Herald.  The hope is that libraries will be able to publicize events and attract participation from a broader audience.
Dale reminded the Trustees that NHPL Trustees will be hosting the next Seacoast Library Trustees Association meeting to be held on April 18, 2009.  North Hampton Selectman Mike Coutu has accepted our invitation to speak at this meeting regarding Collateralization of investments.
Susan reported to the Trustees that there are new MP3 players at NHPL available for patrons to borrow.  Susan presented an MP3 Player Policy.  Emily moved and Dale seconded to accept the new MP3 Player Policy.

Librarian’s Report:
Attached.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 P.M.
The next meeting was scheduled for February 24, 2009 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

